
 

 

Thursday 8th September 2022
   

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We are really pleased with how students have made such a positive start in PE this term and we are very 
much looking forward to teaching them this year. I am writing to draw your attention to a few updates 
regarding lessons and also extra-curricular activities that are now in place at The Newbridge School for the 
new term and year ahead.  
 
PE Kit 
  
All students are expected to wear the full Newbridge School PE kit. Students will need to change into their 
kit every time they have PE and change back into their uniform at the end of the lesson. 
 
All students are to wear The Newbridge School branded sports kit, in line with the school supplier.  
As follows: 
• 1 pair of royal blue shorts 
• 1 royal blue T-shirt 
• 1 pair of royal blue football socks 
• 1 royal blue training top or royal blue crew top 
• Trainers for indoor and outdoor use 
• Football boots that are 3G approved 
 
Optional 
• Navy tracksuit bottoms 
• Royal, navy or black base layer tops and tights (for under shorts) 
• Sports leggings - royal, navy or black 
 
If students fail to bring their PE kit for the lesson they will be issued with a C1, and offered PE department 
kit to borrow. If they then refuse to wear PE department kit then this will result in a C3 consequence. 
 
If a student brings a letter explaining why they haven’t got their kit or are unable to do the lesson (ill or 
injured) then, depending on the reason, they will be given the opportunity to borrow kit and participate or 
they will be able to sit out. 
  
Along with the overall school policy regarding uniform and kit, all students have been told about the new 
policy during lessons this week. We are giving students until 12th September to allow everyone the 
opportunity to get the right kit. After then the sanctions will be applied. 
 
 



 

 

 
Lunchtime and after school clubs 
 
We are pleased to begin offering a range of clubs and welcome all students who wish to come along. Clubs 
will start from Monday 12th September. Please see the attached information regarding the clubs that are 
on offer for this half term. Please sign up on Beehive to give your consent. 
 
At lunchtime, students who wish to play football on the 3G are required to bring their own ball and 3G 
boots. PE staff are unable to lend equipment at lunchtime. 
  
Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in contact. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mr Handford 
PE Subject Leader 
 
 


